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Achieving milestones together 

Halloween Disco 



 

 

 

  

 

  

 
Dear Families  
 
I welcome you all to the first end of Term Newsletter. 
 
Milestone quickly settled down into the Term and this says much about the many well-established routines 
and rituals that underpin our school.  I appreciate that many students faced some change in terms of their 
teacher and/or class locations but I also believe that coping with change is a personal characteristic that we 
constantly need to foster amongst our students. 
 
My own address to colleagues (given at the start of the 2013/14 Academic Year - development day) focussed 
on my desire during this year to adopt an inward focus within our school in order that we make it serve our 
pupils in the best possible way.  I want to use 2013/14 to affirm, maintain and what I/we feel is best practice 
and where necessary reform or even abandon practices, procedures or protocols that may have outlived 
their overall use and impact within the school. 
 
To this end I am very committed to having a transparent ‘core moral purpose’ for the school.   An 
overarching statement that informs those connected with our school as to our commitment to pupils and 
their families and what they should expect from us.  Equally when we are in the throes of making inevitably 
hard decisions as to how we distribute resources (human and hardware wise) we can use this statement as a 
reminder what we are seeking to deliver for our students. 
 
 

Our core moral purpose is as follows: 

 

Whilst a pupil attends Milestone Academy we will: 
 

 Provide expertise to deliver a personalised curriculum for each pupil’s 

learning. 

 

 Work together with families and other agencies to ensure every pupil is 

challenged and supported. 

 
 Have the highest expectation that every pupil will make sustained academic 

and personal progress. 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On a personal front I wish to thank members of the Senior Leadership Team who helped hone 
my original draft of this statement into the above commitment.   
 
I can sense across the school that there is a desire amongst colleagues to do the very best for 
our pupils but I am also a believer that an organisation can benefit from forming on-going 
relationships with highly credible school improvement/challenge partners. 
 
To that end I have, through the kind support of the Trust, accessed the services of two 
consultants who will focus on our quest for continuous school improvement. They will focus 
across all four of the OFSTED areas and enable us to examine how our relentless drive for 
continuous school improvement is impacting on pupil progress. This may mean that you hear 
the names of Anne Massey or Peter Hare as ones mentioned by your son/daughter and/or by 
colleagues as they will work with us during this coming year. 
 
In terms of the past events this term I am indebted to the continuous efforts of the Friends of 
Milestone admirably led by Kaye Wren.  The Friends organised a wonderful fete on the second 
Saturday of term and last Friday the school Halloween Disco.  In the first event and despite 
pouring rain it was also a privilege to witness the arrival of Angie Barnett and her supporting 
team as Angie completed her walk through Longfield and New Ash Green in celebration of her 
son Damien’s life and his time here as a Milestone pupil. 
 
On behalf of our school we would like to congratulate Frank Green, CEO of the Trust, on his 
appointment as Schools Commissioner for England.   
 
Staffing news includes sending our congratulations to Sam Perryman who has been appointed 
as Deputy Headteacher to Oakley School in Maidstone for January 2014.  Whilst we are indeed 
sad to hear of Sam’s departure we are thrilled for her achieving this well-earned new role. 
 
Finally can I thank Ami for leading the compilation of the newsletter and wish you all a good 
half term break. 
 
Nigel Jones 
Principal 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 
Primary Department 

 
Dear Families, 
 
As we near the end of the first term I would like to 
warmly welcome our new pupils and families to the 
Primary Department. Our new pupils have quickly 
settled and I hope you are confident that they are 
happy and well cared for during their time with us. 
Please do contact your child's class teacher if you have 
any questions, and please contact me with any 
concerns or anything else you would like to discuss. 
 
At Milestone we always focus on pupils' learning and 
we are always looking for ways to ensure they make the 
greatest progress.  Class teams are working very hard to 
make sure the children in their class are learning and 
looking at how we measure their progress.  We 
welcome your comments when you may notice your 
child demonstrating they have learned something new 
and we have the opportunity to share their success 
together. I really enjoy it when the children in my 
department come to show me something they have 
achieved and we are able to celebrate their progress 
together.  At celebration assemblies our staff help the 
children to recognise their success by awarding 
certificates and everyone applauds the child's efforts. 
Our children, families and staff all work very hard to 
make sure every child achieves their best and I am very 
proud of everyone's efforts. 
 
We are currently looking at the curriculum in the 
primary department in preparation for the introduction 
if the new national Primary Curriculum to be introduced 
in September 2014. The curriculum at Milestone 
Academy is much more than the National Curriculum 
however and includes everything the children do and 
learn while they are at school.  We continue to work 
closely with our specialist teachers, health and therapy 
teams to make sure every child's needs are met during 
their time with us. 
 
I look forward to seeing some of you at parents' 
evening.  Warm wishes 
 
Dee Pickerill, Primary Deputy 

 
 

 
Secondary Department 

 
This year we welcomed fourteen new pupils to the Key 
Stage 3 department and incorporated twenty one pupils 
into Year 12 who joined either classes in the post 16 
department or one of two new 14-19 classes that 
deliver a sensory curriculum on TEACCH principles.  All 
pupils appear to have settled well and it hardly seems 
possible that we are already nearly at the end of term 1. 
 
In September, five members of staff visited Legnano in 
Italy for the third mobility of the secondary Comenius 
Project.  We shared the work that each partner country 
has done to date and learnt more about the importance 
of understanding each other’s non - verbal 
communication.  For example, when we nod our heads 
in the UK we are usually saying “Yes” to something, but 
in Bulgaria a nod means the opposite, “No”.   Similarly, 
if you shake your head from side to side as we would do 
to indicate “No” or a negative, you are actually agreeing 
to something and saying “Yes”. 
 
Legnano, a small industrial town, is famous for its Palio; 
a bare back race of eight professional jockeys on the 
last Sunday in May. This commemorates the eight 
Constradas or districts of the area and a famous 
medieval battle which brought about their unification.  
Each of the eight districts has its own flag, traditions 
and meeting hall.  
 
Thank you to all families who generously donated food 
or money to the Harvest Appeal. This year we 
supported the work of the local food banks.  Father Jim 
Fletcher led the post 16 Harvest assembly and made us 
all think about the distances food travels before we eat 
it. Millennium class, assisted by pupils, from Roman 
class led the secondary assembly and helped us to 
understand that the theme of Harvest and Thanksgiving 
is common to all major faith traditions. 
 
The “When I Grow Up” project established a Local 
Implementation Board (LIB) that will plan the next steps 
with employers. The pupils in Years 10 & 11 
participated in a workshop run by Boss, and were 
helped to think about the skills they need to develop in 
order to gain employment.  On the 6th November LIB is 
to hold another meeting. 
 



 

 

 

Dates for your diaries - Prize Giving this year will be for 
all pupils in Years 10-14 on Monday 11th November at 
1.30 pm.  At this ceremony pupils will receive awards 
for the accredited course they have taken during 2012 -
13.  Father Jim Fletcher will present the prizes.  Pupils in 
Year 7-9 will continue to have their achievements 
recognised at weekly Good Work Assemblies on Friday 
mornings.  
 
Parents Evening will be held on Thursday 7th 
November. 
 
Berenice, Secondary Deputy Head 
  

 

Early Years 
 

It was lovely to greet all the pupils as they arrived for 
the start of the new academic year and to see our new 
Reception Class wearing their brand new uniforms and 
our small children starting their big adventure in the 
Nursery Class.  The sun was good to us in the summer 
holidays and has continued to shine throughout this 
term allowing our children to enjoy the pirate ship and 
climbing wall which has been erected in the outdoor 
space.  Reception class have enjoyed learning in our 
wooded area where they have used mud and leaves to 
create their little masterpieces, as well as hide and seek 
and gathering for snacks in the little camp area. 
 
We would like to welcome new staff to the department, 
Linda Richardson who is the new Reception Teacher 
along with Teaching Assistants who have joined us from 
other parts of the school. 
 
We have a lovely opportunity for inclusion, when the 
children visit Hickory House during a Monday 
afternoon.  A few of the children visit the Nursery to 
play with other children and experience other activities 
which they have to offer, some children are very eager 
to come and tell us what they have been doing and who 
they have met.  
 
This term our focus has been ‘All about Me’ and the 
children have enjoyed lots of exciting activities such as 
modelling with clean mud, making salt dough people, 
movement sessions, printing using their hands and feet, 
far too many activities to be able to mention them all 
here. 

 
As the leaves began to change colour and fall from the 
trees we started our Harvest celebrations.  We enjoyed 
our Harvest Week when we joined in with Key Stage 1 
for a variety of fun activities and many children came to 
school dressed as farmers or scarecrows for the day. 
 
We are all looking forward to a very good year. 
 
Claire and all the staff in the Early Years Department 
 

 
KS1 

 
We are nearly at the end of Term 1 and what a fun filled 
term it has been!   
 
I’d like to introduce myself – I am Nicky McCarthy and I 
have taken over from Helen Pearce as the new Key 
Stage 1 Leader. 
 
Our topic this term has been “All About Me” and classes 
have enjoyed learning about themselves as well as 
drawing some beautiful self-portraits. 
  
Thank you to River class for leading our Harvest Festival. 
They have been working on the story “The Little Red 
Hen” and most children participated in the tasting 
session as part of the assembly.  
 
Lake class have settled in well and have started Forest 
School on Tuesday afternoons. Beach class are enjoying 
having access to the food technology room on a 
Wednesday and all of the department are really 
enjoying exploring the sensory garden named “Eileen’s 
Garden”. Woodland class have had some new children 
join them and they have been busy exploring their new 
surroundings. Field Class have been reading “Jack and 
The Beanstalk” and have even planted their own magic 
seeds! 
 
Next term we have started to think about a new 
exciting topic about the Senses – “What can I See? 
What Can I Hear?”    
 
 
Nicky McCarthy KS1 Leader 
 

 



 

 

 

KS2 
 

The children in the junior department have settled well 
into their new classes and have been working very hard 
this term.  They have recently enjoyed learning all 
about Harvest and autumn and many classes have been 
out and about on learning walks in the local 
environment, Shorne Country Park and around the 
scenic Arrow Horse Riding Centre.  Coast class invited us 
to join them in their special Harvest assembly and it was 
lovely to see so many families there. The staff and 
children did a fantastic job and we had many 
contributions to the Harvest table - thank you. 
 
Next term we will look forward to our special Diwali 
assembly presented by Ocean Class. This will be on 
Thursday 7th November at 2pm - hope to see you 
there! 
 
Our topic for next term is “Changing Materials”.  The 
children will be learning all about different materials, 
what they are used for and how they can be changed.  
They will be using exploratory and investigative skills 
especially in Science and Art. Geography will focus on 
exploring our local environment and how we use water.  
PHSE will be about lifestyle and health and RE will focus 
on celebrations.  Many of the older junior children will 
have the opportunity to go horse riding throughout the 
year and swimming will start for Mountain Class at 
North West Kent College in January.  Ocean and 
Meadow classes will swim later in the year and Forest, 
Valley and Coast classes will continue with their weekly 
hydrotherapy. 
 
We have been working hard this term to ensure 
playtimes are safe, fun and active times for all children.  
We have been quite lucky with the weather and the 
children have been enjoying using the trikes and 
scooters on the trim trail and also exploring our brand 
new sensory walkway.  We also have a new swing which 
has proved very popular and we are working on 
developing meaningful play opportunities for those who 
enjoy organised games and activities. We hope the 
weather stays nice and kind to us next term, it will get 
chilly though so please make sure your child has all the 
right clothing (with their name in please). 
 
Please continue to look out for future information 
about events next term and in the meantime, I will look 

forward to seeing some of you at parents' evening. 
 
Emma Wilkinson, Key Stage 2 Leader 

 
 

KS3 
 

It has been a busy and exciting start to the academic 
year.  Please read below to find out what we have been 
doing…  
 
 
 
 
Viking class have welcomed some new students in to 
the department, some from primary and others from 
different schools. All students have made them feel 
very welcome and they are now beginning to feel very 
settled and have learnt the new routines.  Vikings have 
been working hard on achieving their targets in all 
lessons and have been especially enjoying reading 
George's Marvellous Medicine.  We have been looking 
at different types of media and are learning to make our 
own adverts using iPads.  In food technology Viking 
class have been making a variety of different breads 
and on their request we will be visiting Pizza Express in 
Bluewater to make our own pizzas! Michelle Hilton 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sparta class have been participating in art activities of 
observational drawings of fruit and vegetables. They 
have also been progressing well during their off site 
visits to North West Kent swimming pool.   Kyle Marsh 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Roman class have been looking at seasons, mainly at 
autumn.  We are making a fantastic wall display with 
real branches, autumn leaves and furry squirrels that 
we have made, and soon we will be adding clouds and 
rain.  We have also been doing an interactive story, 
"Paris for a Day", where we have experienced the wind 
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at the top of the Eiffel Tower, beautiful smelling flowers 
and the chirpy sounding birds of the Tuileries Gardens, 
coffee in a street cafe and being splashed by a boat on 
the Seine!  Next term we'll be off to the jungle! Natalie 
Snuggs  
 
 
 
 
Norman class have begun a new project and are 
working in the garden with Mary, our onsite gardener.  
We have two raised beds to look after, in one we have 
planted onions and they will be ready to be used in the 
school kitchen next Easter and in the other raised bed 
we are preparing the soil to then plant broad beans just 
after the October half term.  As our design technology 
project we are learning how to make a pair of slippers 
in time for Christmas.  Nicola Thatcher 
 
 
 
 
The Victorians have been working hard this term. In 
maths we have looked at different coin values and paid 
for our snacks from the local shops, we have also been 
working on time and making clocks to show important 
times of the day. In English we have been looking at 
Anne Frank's diary. We have made our own diaries and 
role played Anne Frank’s experiences of staying very 
quiet in a small room with no electricity. We have also 
been learning about France.  We have tasted food and 
drink, role played going on an aeroplane and visiting 
famous French cities and beautiful countryside. Caity 
Callaghan  
 
 
 
 
 
Tudor class students have adapted well to the new 
TEACCH curriculum and are all following their 
personalised timetables really well.   We have seen 
some great progression with functional skills and many 
students are now very good at cleaning tables and 
sweeping. Students have also followed visual 
instructions to make toast and Angel Delight. Each 
activity within the individual schedules has been chosen 
as something that is an emergent skill (and 
motivational) and also addresses their sensory needs. 

Accordingly we are making good use of the school's 
mini gym, the light and sound room, and the new 
sensory circuit within the Secondary Department.   
Sarah Brown  
 
Well done Key Stage Three, keep up the great work!  
 
 

KS4 
 

It was lovely to greet all the students as they arrived for 
the start of the new academic year at the start of 
September.  The summer holidays now seem a distant 
memory and we are almost at the end of term one 
already. 
 
Jurassic class have being doing lots of physical activity 
this term including visits to Meapa gym for some 
students, accessing the new mini gym in school, sensory 
pool sessions, rebound therapy and gardening!  Jurassic 
class have loved exploring all the new sensory 
equipment in the sensory circuit. As well as all of this 
they have been working hard on individualised targets 
which incorporate functional skills.  
 
Saxons Class have been researching an arts hero or 
heroine on the internet for ICT as part of the bronze 
arts award and it is aimed that it will be completed by 
Year 11 students this year.  
 
Students in Saxons class have begun their work related 
learning opportunities by attending Bore Place, an 
organic dairy farm, once a week.  Some pupils in Key 
Stage 4 have also started and others are continuing 
courses such as Horticulture and Health and Social Care 
within school.  
 
Millennium class have been making a range of soups in 
food technology. The food produced has been 
impressive and enjoyed by all the students. 
 
Empire class have learnt about the topic of light in 
science. They have explored shadows and reflections 
and enjoyed using coloured filters to see which colour 
they made items look. 
 
The students have enjoyed a range of assemblies this 
term. The Harvest assembly was ably lead by Romans 
Class in collaboration with Millennium Class. Thank you 
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to families who sent in food and monetary donations 
which have been forwarded to the local food bank.    
 
Janet Tidmas, 14-19 Leader 
 

 
Further Education Department 

 
The 16-19 department welcomed 22 students at the 
start of September and all have settled well into their 
new classes.  
 
The Year 12 students have started a new enterprise 
company which has been named ‘IMPACT’ which stands 
for Independent Milestone Product And Creation Team 
and was devised and agreed by the students involved. 
Shares have been sold to staff members who are 
looking forward to a healthy return at the end of the 
year. Projects so far have involved making cards and 
gifts for Christmas and planting pots of winter plants.  
 
A number of Year 13 students have started college 
placements at Hadlow College or Thamesview College 
one day a week as part of their vocational training, 
learning about plant and animal care and woodwork 
and metalwork respectively. Some Year 13 students 
have decided to undertake a Horticulture or Health and 
Social Care course within school or undertake gardening 
work experience alongside an Eco Awareness 
accreditation. 
 
Year 14 students have started investigating possible 
work experience placements already and have visits 
planned to a number of establishments over the next 
few weeks.  
 
Students following a sensory based curriculum have 
been learning about and through the topic of autumn 
this term and have been lucky enough to be able to 
access the outside areas thanks to the mild weather.  
 
FE3 class enjoyed a visit to Finchcocks Musical Museum 
in Goudhurst which was organised by Caroline 
Wilkinson. The students were able to learn about 
keyboard instruments.  
 
All students enjoyed the Harvest Festival kindly led by 
Reverend Jim Fletcher. The students thought about how 
many miles food has travelled to make a pizza, including 

foods such as tuna and pineapple. Thank you to the 
families who kindly sent in donations of non-perishable 
foods which will be sent to the local food bank. 
 
Finally a plea from FE3 - they are requesting that any 
old, unwanted wellington boots, pairs or odd boots be 
sent into school.  They are going to be painted and used 
as planters as part of an Eco recycling project.   
 
Janet Tidmas, 14-19 Leader 
 

 
Environment and Land Based Studies 

 
Congratulations must go to Jordon, Daniel, James D and 
James L for passing the level 1 ELBS exam this year.  
They all worked very hard and can be rightfully proud of 
this achievement.  
 
The environment and land based studies department is 
running a new course, for this year, entitled ‘An 
Introduction to Horticulture’.  The new group of 
students, who attend the course on Wednesdays, are 
settling in well and enjoying learning about plants and 
how we maintain them.  We are also learning about the 
importance of communication in the workplace, and 
how we can all practice and develop our own 
communication skills. 
 
It is great to see so many staff and students using the 
garden. 
 
As each secondary class now has its own vegetable bed 
in the market garden, the pressure is on to produce the 
biggest and the best vegetables next year.  No pressure 
folks!!! 
 

Dance 
 

Students in Key Stage 3 have been looking at the ‘Lindy 
Hop’ style of dancing this term.  This is a form of jazz 
dance that has African, American and European origins 
and it can be danced to big band music of the 1920’s to 
1940’s.   With side steps, sways and swivel feet moves, 
we have been making up our own original dances to be 
included in whole class pieces.  This quick, lively dance 
is great fun to perform. 
 
 



 

 

 

 
The Arts Team 

 
Firstly I would like to extend a warm welcome to David 
Walker to the Arts Team. He is teaching music on a 
Monday and Tuesday.  David has a wide range of 
experience teaching music during his 24 year career 
including grammar, primary and special schools. (He 
actually taught A’ level music technology to Gemma 
Holmes, who lots of you will remember taught music 
here for seven years before emigrating to the Caribbean 
earlier this year!)  
 
The Arts Team are looking forward to another busy year 
at Milestone! 
 
The FE students have begun working on their end of 
year July 2014 evening. This will be 'Milestone at the 
Movies' with a French theme. It will be unlike any FE 
production to date.  The dress code for everyone 
attending, including the students, will be black tie and 
glamorous evening dresses! (Advanced warning for the 
audience, here!)  More details in the next newsletter. 
 
Caroline, Arts Team Leader 
 

Music 
 
Two groups of students, from KS4 and KS5, visited 
Finchcocks a museum of musical instruments in 
Goudhurst.  Steven Devine, a leading harpsichord 
player, conductor and authority on Baroque music was 
there to greet the students and show them the 
different keyboard instruments. He played various 
instruments to the students including a square piano, a 
Viennese piano, an English piano, a Spinet and a 
harpsichord. The students were able to play the 
instruments as well, noticing the difference between 
them in terms of quality of sound (timbre) and the 
range of dynamics.  Three of the students have written 
a report of the trip which is included in this newsletter. 
 
At the start of December, Viking class and Meadow 
class will participate in a 9 lessons and Carols service 
which will be led by Reverend Jim Fletcher and will 
include Year 6 students from Hartley Primary, Steephill 
and Fawkenham.  It is a great opportunity for these 
students to represent our school, participating in this 
traditional service to mark the start of the Christmas 

season. As last year, it will be held here at Milestone. 
This event is for the children only.  There is no room for 
parents. 
 
Caroline and David 
 
As part of their Silver Arts Award, the boys must share 
their experience.  I thought the parent’s newsletter was 
a great idea! 
 

 
 
On the 10th October, we visited Finchcocks, the musical 
museum.  Steven Devine, a famous harpsichord player 
and conductor (he uses a baton to conduct his 
orchestra) was there. 
 

 
 
Steven talked to us about the different keyboard 
instruments at Finchcocks and he played them to us so 
that we could hear the differences in the sounds they 
made.  He played the same piece on a Viennese piano 
and then on an English piano. I preferred the English 
piano because it had a brighter, louder sound. 
 

A harpsichord 



 

 

 

 
 
At school we took the piano apart (Shhh don’t tell 
anyone!).  Inside the piano there were loads of little 
hammers.  When you press the keys, the hammers 
went bang bang bang onto the strings.  You’ll be glad to 
know that Caroline put the piano back together again 
without any bits left over!  At Finchcocks Steven 
showed us how a harpsichord works.  A harpsichord is a 
really early keyboard.  The piano was invented after the 
keyboard.  The harpsichord doesn’t have hammers, the 
strings are plucked. It’s much quieter than the piano 
and has a delicate sound. 
 

 
 
 
I actually played one of the harpsichords myself.  There 
were some upstairs that we could play.  I sat down on 
the piano stool and pressed the keys to make a tune out 
of it. I absolutely loved it! Everyone clapped when I had 
finished! 
 
One of the pianos had drums and bells inside. When 
Steven pressed the pedals underneath the piano, the 
percussion instruments would sound. He played a piece 
by Mozart called ‘Turkish March’.  He began playing 
very fast and quite loud but when he pressed the pedal 
the drums and bells made it even louder. 

This trip was absolutely wicked!   
 
Written by a post-16 pupil 
 
 
“My trip to Finchcocks” by Liam Gentry 
 
 
The trip was good. 
 
I liked the pianos. I liked the piano with the bells and 
drums in it.  It was fun to listen to and it made me 
laugh. 
 
I also liked the barrel organ that played the God Save 
the Queen.  It was played by turning a handle. 
 

 
 
 
I asked Steven Devine if he went to music college when 
he left school.  He told me that he didn’t. He went to 
university to study music. He got a degree in music. 
Steven conducts the carols at the Royal Albert Hall 
every year.  He wears a 17th century costume. 
 
We had our lunch in the restaurant, which was 
downstairs underneath the house in the cellar. It was 
not like a dark, damp spooky cave with bats and spiders 
webs it was beautifully decorated with white walls and 
bright lights.  I liked our little cellar room. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
It was a wonderful day. 
 
Liam Gentry 
 
 

News from the Nurse 
 

Dear Parents 
 
Winter months are coming up fast and you will want to 
consider your child having a flu vaccination.  Each year a 
new strain of flu appears and so each year the flu 
vaccination is given to protect from the strain of flu that 
is likely to be caught.  If your child has a complex 
medical need, repeated chest infection and/or asthma 
you can ask for the flu jab from your local GP. 
 
With best wishes 
Joyce 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for supporting me in the London to Brighton 
bike ride.  I raised £555 altogether, to be split between 
Milestone Academy Nursing Needs and The British 
Heart Foundation.  Joyce        
 

 
 

Therapy Team 
 
The first term for the Therapy Team is very much about 
getting to know the new children and making sure 
children have the equipment they need.  If your child 
uses an alternative or augmentative communication 
system (AAC) please make sure it comes into school 
every day.  Unfortunately, the problems with the 
Wheelchair Service are ongoing and we would ask 
parents to contact them directly with enquiries.   
 
As part of our whole school plan to develop provision 
for our students with sensory difficulties, Karen Al 
Khina, Paediatric Occupational Therapist, has joined our 
team.  Karen will work with teaching staff to support 
children with sensory processing difficulties, fine motor 
difficulties and daily living skills.  Karen will be in school 
for 12.5 days over the course of the year and will 
contact parents individually to let you know if she is 
planning to work with your child.  We are looking 
forward to working with her and will learn a lot from 
her expertise.   
 
Find a Voice will be in school from 11.00 on 
8th November.  Do have a look at their online catalogue 
to see what they offer.  Contact Tim for further 
information.   
 
As always do get in touch with any member of the team 
if you have any questions.  Our office has moved and 



 

 

 

we are now based upstairs.  The best way to contact us 
is to go through to Reception who will put you 
through.  Liz, Julia, Tim, Jamie, Terri & Anne  
 
 

PE Department 
 

We have employed a coach to work specifically with 
PMLD groups on a Tuesday morning.  The coach will be 
working with class teachers and teams to increase 
opportunities for physical development.  Each student 
has been set with a termly physical development target 
and progress in relation to these targets will be 
monitored by the coach and class teams on a weekly 
basis. These physical development sessions will run 
alongside each group’s Rebound Therapy session. 
 
Rebound Therapy at the school this year will follow an 
accredited programme of work by Winstrada.  Students 
will all be given individual termly targets and can 
progress through the programme to gain certification 
ranging from Winstrada Level 1 through to Level 3. 
 
Milestone Academy will be entering two teams to 
compete in the Kent FA Disability Football League this 
year.  We will have a boys’ team and a girls’ team taking 
part in regular competitive football fixtures against SEN 
students from other schools in and around Kent. Our 
first fixture is for the boys’ team who have an away 
fixture versus Ifield School on Thursday 24th October. 
 
We have recently made some close links with the 
Cyclopark in Gravesend and we are hoping to be able to 
send some groups to this great venue to take part in a 
programme of work in the near future.   
 
Steve  

 
CPD 

 
We have had 3 very intensive staff training days at the 
beginning of the school year.  We invested in a 2 day 
course to train over 20 staff in SoundsWrite, continuing 
our whole school focus on ensuring excellent pupil 
progress in Literacy. Over 30 members of staff attended 
a 2 day course in Team Teach run by our own 
accredited trainers, and our in-house trainers and 
specialists also delivered a wide range of sessions 
including Signalong, ICT, PECS, Moving and Handling, 

Numicon and Eating and Drinking (Dysphagia).  We also 
ran sessions on outside learning in the poly tunnels, 
Eileen's garden (Hampton Court Garden) and Forest 
School and our school nurse trained a large number of 
our staff in Epilepsy, Diabetes, Asthma, and the 
administration of gastrostomy feeds and emergency 
medication.  
 
The most popular training session by far however, was a 
one man show from John Williams,   a comedian and 
also a parent of a child with autism. His show was 
hugely entertaining as well as very insightful and 
thought provoking.  John writes a blog called 'My son's 
not Rainman', I really recommend everyone to look it 
up!  We hope to have him back to a fund raising event 
for the school later in the year. 
 
On a different note, many congratulations  to Ros Little 
(Business manager), Michelle Hilton (KS3 leader) and 
Sarah Brown (Maths leader) for gaining their Masters 
Degrees, and to Jane La Roche, Jo Preston, Linda 
Hughes and Sally Adams for achieving their Diploma 
level 3.  
 
Teacher training:  Milestone Academy is a Lead School 
with the School Direct Programme.  This academic year 
we welcome Rachel Perry as a student teacher on the 
staff.  Some of you may know Rachel as she has been 
working in our Early Years.  We wish her a happy and 
successful year.  We will be recruiting another student 
teacher to train at Milestone for the year 2014-15 and 
have also requested an additional 2 primary places, 
working with Kent and Medway Training and the Leigh 
Trust to train 2 student teachers to gain their PGCE 
(post graduate Certificate of Education). We are 
continuing to host mainstream student teachers at 
every stage of their training, providing opportunities for 
them to work with expert teachers and specialists in 
Special Education. We also welcome 3 newly qualified 
teachers this year and will be supporting them through 
their induction year with a series of NQT training events 
within the school, the Trust, and the Kent Consortium of 
PSCN schools. 
 
Finally, we are working with the other academies in the 
Trust to develop outstanding teachers through the 
'Lead Practitioner' and the 'Improving Teacher' 
programmes.  
 



 

 

 

If you would like us to run training for parents, careers 
and families please let me know your ideas. 
d.edge@milestoneacademy.org.uk 
 
With best wishes to all 
Debbie Edge 
CPD leader 

 
Site Update 

 
 

Over the summer holidays much work has been 
undertaken to improve the site and the facilities for the 
pupils.  In the primary playground a sensory walkway 
has been built under the pergola.  This consists of six 
different textures underfoot, and we have had 5 play 
panels installed for the children to enjoy. 
 
The fire exit wheelchair ramp that takes the pupils 
down to the playground has been widened and is now 
much more user friendly. 
 
A new sensory circuit has been introduced within the 
secondary department, providing a quiet and well 
equipped area for sensory needs. 
 
New carpeting has been laid in the secondary common 
area and corridors, and over half term Jurassic class 
flooring will be replaced. 
 
The drop off bays in front of main reception have been 
re-marked and work is continuing to look at options to 
improve the drop off and collection of our pupils at the 
start and end of the day.  
 
In the coming weeks we are replacing our perimeter 
fence and introducing lighting to our overflow car park 
for our staff to arrive and leave safely each day. 
 
The children are continuing to enjoy the facilities of the 
gardens and growing plants and vegetables with the 
help of our garden team.  This team has expanded over 
the summer, and we now employ a former student to 
assist our gardener, three days a week. 
 
The site team has also seen some changes this term 
with our contracts manager leaving for pastures new.  
We now have a Deputy Site Manager who has joined 
the team, Tim Smith who is settling in well. 

 
Work is continually progressing to ensure the site and 
facilities are kept to a high standard.  Any opportunities 
for improvement are always considered to ensure our 
pupils are safe and comfortable and enjoy the facilities 
we can offer whilst at school.   
 
Rosalyn Little 
Business Manager 
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Friends of Milestone - October 2013  
 
 
 
The Friends of Milestone held their Halloween Disco on Friday, 18th 
October.  A great time was had by all and we made over £490 to go 
towards fun stuff for the young people of Milestone. 
 
Our next event will be the Christmas Fayre (date to be booked), and then 
the Valentine’s Disco on 7th February 2014.  We look forward to seeing 
you all then. 
 
 
 
 
Lyn French 
Secretary 
Friends of Milestone  
 
 

 
  



 

 

 

  
  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

TERM DATES 2013-2014 
 

Term 1 

Staff Training – Monday 2nd, Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th September 2013 

School opens Thursday 5th September 2013 

School closes Friday  25th October 2013 

Holiday 

Monday 28th October  to Friday 1st November 2013 

Term 2 

School opens Monday 4th November 2013 

School closes Thursday 19th December 2013 

Holiday 

Friday 20th December 2013 to Friday 3rd January 2014 

Term 3 

School opens Monday 6th January 2014 

School closes Wednesday 12th February 2014 

Staff Training – Thursday 13th and Friday 14th February 2014 

Holiday 

Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February 2014 

Term 4 

School opens Monday 24th February 2014 

School closes Friday 4th April 2014 

Holiday 

Monday 7th April  to Monday 21st  April 2014 

Term 5 

Bank holiday Monday 5th May 2014 

School opens on Tuesday 22nd April 2014  

School closes Friday 23rd May 2014 

Holiday 

Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May 2014 

Term 6 

School opens Monday 2nd  June 2014 

School closes Wednesday 23rd July 2014 

Holiday 

Thursday 24th July to Monday 8th September 2014 (subject to change) 

 

Staff Training 2013-2014 

 

Monday 2nd September 2013 

Tuesday 3rd  September  2013 

Wednesday 4th September 2013 

Thursday  13th February 2014 

Friday 14th February 2014 

 



 

 

 

 


